St. Fillan's Primary School

1a Main Street HOUSTON PA6 7EL

Tel No: 0300 300 0182

Email: stfillansenquiries@renfrewshin www.st-fillans.renfrewshire.sch.uk

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/stfilanspc http://stfilanspc.easysearch.org.uk Head Teacher: Mrs Claire Mackenzie



Children's Services

Friday 17th June 2022

<u>SPORTS DAY – FLAT RACES – RESCHEDULED – FINAL ARRANGEMENTS</u>

Dear Parent/Carer,

Please be advised that we aim to go ahead with our rescheduled flat race 'Sports Day' event on Monday 20th June 2022 at 1.30pm in the park.

It would be timely to share the following final arrangements for your perusal:

Clothing:

Children should wear comfortable, sporting clothes and footwear, should they wish to do so. As per Local Authority policy, football strips are not permitted.

Children need not bring their schoolbag to school and may wish to bring a water bottle filled with plain drinking water to the park, along with a sun hat/ glasses and a jumper/sweater or waterproof to sit on.

If children choose to bring suncream to school, then they must be able to responsibly apply this to their own person.

House Colours:

Whilst we encourage healthy competitiveness, the children will be embracing our school value of 'Teamwork' to earn House points. The House Points will be totaled from the afternoon along with our visit to Gryffe High School and the winning House will be announced in due course.

Medication:

If your child requires the use of an inhaler, then please ensure they carry this on their person.

Our nominated First Aider for cuts and bruises will be Mrs Alison Steele who will carry the school First Aid kit.

Home Lunch:

Please note that if you are collecting your child for a 'Home Lunch,' then the lunchtime will be at **12.00 – 12.45pm** and the children can be collected from and returned to the Main Office.

Be Brave Unleash Creativity Demonstrate Excellence Show/Radiate Enthusiasm 'In Learning, we are growing and succeeding Together.'

Health and Safety:

In the interests of health and safety, we would ask that the children remain seated with their class and teacher when they are not taking part in a race. This helps to ensure that everyone is accounted for and that the programme of events can run smoothly.

If you wish to take your child home from the park, then you must indicate this intention to the class teacher who will have a register to record the children's names.

Please note that we cannot allow other parents to take home children unless they have consent and have contacted the school office in advance.

The children do not require snacks and they will be provided with an ice cream cone as a special treat. Dietary requirements will be catered for. We are grateful to the Parent Council who will cover the cost of the children's treat on behalf of the Parent Body.

Photographs/Videos:

Class Teacher's will take photographs and video clips and share via our Facebook, Fillan Bear page for those with permissions.

Please feel free to take photographs of your children whilst being mindful around the sharing of images of other children online without consent.

Ready, Respectful, Safe:

The children are really looking forward to this event and they are keen to demonstrate good sportsmanship and teamwork!

Every child will be rewarded with a ribbon (Primaries 1 – 6) or a medal (Primary 7) for participation.

We look forward to welcoming you on the day.

Kindest Regards.

Mrs Claire Mackenzie

(Mackenzie

Head Teacher













Be Brave

Unleash Creativity Demonstrate Excellence Show/Radiate Enthusiasm 'In Learning, we are growing and succeeding Together.'

Be Brave Unleash Creativity Demonstrate Excellence Show/Radiate Enthusiasm 'In Learning, we are growing and succeeding Together.'